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Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee and staff, thank you for allowing me to appear before you today to comment on what is undoubtedly the keystone of local funding for K-12 education in our state.  I am Dr. Stephanie Burgess, a member of the Richland School District Two Board of Trustees.

For over two decades, the EIA Local Maintenance of Effort (MOE) formula has required that local government maintain at the least the same level of per pupil funding as it had in the prior year.  It also required that this amount be increased for an education specific inflation factor, and for growth in the number of students.

Richland Two has been either the fastest growing or at least the 2nd fastest growing of the 85 school districts in our state for more than a decade.  Today, with over 22,000 students and 31 schools and centers, Richland Two faces the twin challenges of improving academic performance and managing growth.  This year we grew by 1,211 students.  The two challenges are interrelated.  
MOE has provided a funding floor to maintain, not enhance, our educational programs.  Our Board has worked very hard through the last decade to lower pupil teacher ratios.  With the onset of three years of multiple mid-year budget cuts, our Board worked to preserve those ratios.  MOE has been crucial to those preservation efforts.  Without MOE, we would not have been able to do so.
Historically, MOE has in some years not been able to fund our growth.  In those years, we’ve gone to County Council and requested enough funding above MOE to maintain our programs.  In light of the recently passed H4449, one real fear is that the cap on local revenue increases will provide less funds than we traditionally received under the MOE formula.  Then H4449 will exacerbate the problem and make it impossible to fund our existing programs let alone fund new initiatives.

My recommendation to you today is to preserve MOE.  In fact, I also urge you to allow the MOE calculation to be an exception to the cap on local revenue.  At a time when state and federal accountability laws require school districts to measure up or be penalized, we cannot afford to eliminate this guarantee!

Further, a complete repeal of this requirement would also mean that the state will further widen the gap between the districts with means and the districts with no means.
In summary, MOE has served our state well for over two decades.  I urge you to maintain and even broaden its application to other funding streams such as other state revenues.  Thank you for allowing me to address this important issue.  I will be happy to answer any questions.

